LAUREL POLICE DEPARTMENT



811 Fifth Street • Laurel, Maryland 20707

Russell E. Hamill, III Chief of Police

February 10, 2025

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Keith R. Sydnor

Council President Kyla Clark Laurel City Councilmembers

VIA:

Joanne Barr, Deputy City Administrator Russell E. Hamill, III, Chief of Police

FROM: SUBJ:

Automated Speed Enforcement Camera Program Contract

The Laurel Police Department (LPD) is respectfully requesting permission to sign an agreement regarding Automated Enforcement Camera Program services (for speed enforcement) within the City of Laurel. We are requesting to "ride" on the agreement between our current vendor, Altumint, and Calvert County, Maryland, as is permissible under City policy. This agreement has been extensively reviewed by the City Solicitor, Department of Police personnel, as well as the Department of Budget and Personnel Services, and is believed to be the best option for our speed enforcement program at this time. The contract between the parties effectively addresses our program needs and allows for a seamless continuation of the current program, which we have been pleased with since the current vendor purchased our original vendor and assumed responsibility for the program/contract.

Specifications:

The Laurel Automated Enforcement Program, regarding speed enforcement, is respectfully requesting to "ride" the current Calvert County contract for speed enforcement services. The contract includes a flat fee per site for the maintenance of the equipment and issuing and mailing the citations.

Funding:

The costs associated with the program are paid from the proceeds of the paid citations issued prior to distribution of the remainder to the City.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the Mayor and City Council approve the continuation of the Automated Speed Enforcement Program with Altumint, via the Calvert County contract, per the provisions provided within that agreement.

LAUREL POLICE DEPARTMENT



811 Fifth Street • Laurel, Maryland 20707

Should you have any questions or desire further information, please contact me at (301) 498-0092, Extension 1130.

REVIEWED:

Michele Saylor, Director

Department of Budget and Personnel Services

Cc: Christian Pulley, City Administrator

Washington (301) 498-0092 Baltimore (410) 792-0137 Fax (301) 498-8003 TDD (301) 498-7735